
	  2015 was a year rich with reflection and gratitude for 
what makes the Bridge of  Flowers greater than the sum of  all 
that we do here, now. Thousands of  visitors from all over the 
world signed in at the Kiosks and left their notes of  pleasure 
in visiting this flower Bridge in the midst of  a bustling and 
friendly little town. And, thanks to your enthusiastic response 
to our Friends request for help with building a much needed 
new Garden House, our Friends donations were impressive!

	 The Bridge of  Flowers committee used those funds, 
coupled with assistance from our Memorial fund, and generous 
in-kind donations, to complete the building of  a new Garden 
House! Hats off  to committee member Maureen ‘Mo’ Moore 
for coordinating this project from beginning to end! Designed 
by architect Kim Erslev and built by Mark Landy Design/
Build Services, the new Garden House reflects loads of  local 
talent and gets kudos from admiring visitors! Local carpenters 
and Fitzgerald Fencing created a new work area at the Garden 
House, using the existing gate and fencing materials. And a 
beautiful new sign created and installed by Chris Reilley Design 
enhances the Buckland entrance to the Bridge. 

	 Acts of  kindness made it possible to carry on the build-
ing and maintenance on the Bridge. At the opening of  our 
season, we were without electricity and water. To keep plants 
growing and carpenters building, our neighbors—VFW Post 
8503, the Hurleys, the Cornishes, the Lawlers, and the Mosers  
—all gave us these vital utilities. 

	 This was also the year we were greatly saddened by the 
loss of  our assistant gardener, Lisa ‘Tish’ Murphy, who passed 
away suddenly in March. A Master Gardener, she was 
instrumental as coordinator for the Western Massachusetts 
Master Gardeners Association, and later as assistant gardener 
on the Bridge of  Flowers, a job she loved—and we loved her! 
She formed the collaboration between the Bridge and Master 
Gardeners to volunteer as docents. Truly our ambassador, Tish 
took the time to smile and talk with visitors. This year, you will 
see a small tree at the stone fountain on the Bridge, an Eastern 
Red Bud with heart-shaped leaves, honoring Tish. 

	  We are grateful to our Head Gardener, Carol  
DeLorenzo, who celebrates 15 years on the Bridge, coordinating 
all the design, the plantings, repairs and replenishment of  our 
gardens, all while training a new assistant, Elliston Bingham.  
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We hope you are among the many to enjoy the bloom times in 2016 when the force awakens with its abundance  
of  lush colors to welcome you, our community of  Friends, who are the keystone that keeps the Bridge strong!   
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	 Our volunteer ‘Blossom Brigade’ came out in force 
throughout the season adding their poetic touches in raking, 
weeding, and deadheading to keep the gardens beautiful. 

	 Our Plant Sale in May was a resounding success! 
The enthusiasm of  many helping hands from community and 
school groups who potted up perennials and helped with 
set-up and sales, created a synergy that made for a huge 
success! We thank Peter & Marjie Moser for the use of  their 
property for dividing and potting the plants for the plant 
sale while the Garden House was under construction.  

	  Our outreach welcomed representatives from 
Lake Lure Flowering Bridge, N.C., and Amsterdam, N.Y.’s 
Overlook Pedestrian Bridge. It seems our Bridge has  
inspired others to create public garden bridges. And  
several interviews and articles about the Bridge appeared 
in the media. Please visit our newly revamped website, 
www.bridgeofflowersmass.org to see more. 

	 This year we proudly added a new category of   
giving in our Friends program, the New England Aster, 
for donations of  $500 or greater. Friends like you have  
generously demonstrated your sentiments and trust 
in our stewardship of  the Bridge.  Thank You!  
Our goal over the next several seasons is to improve the 
path on the Bridge. 
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